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Letters sent home & e-School messages this week: Save the Date (PTA), Mental Health Webinar 
Choir Club, Eid Parties, Summer Term Newsletter (Nursery) 

Dear all 
 

Thank you for supporting your children to return to school from the holidays so successfully (the 
overwhelming majority!), ready to learn and happy to be with their friends again. 
 
It has been a very productive week of learning, but there has definitely been great excitement for many as 
they prepare for Eid this weekend. Eid Mubarak to all of you celebrating, either today or tomorrow, from 
all of us at Highworth. We wish you the happiest of times with friends and family. We are also looking 
forward to celebrating together at our parties back at school on Monday.  
 
The National Education Union is recommending that its members take further strike action on Thursday 
27th April and Tuesday 2nd May. This comes after teachers overwhelmingly rejected an offer from the 
Secretary of State for Education. As I've said before, for many teachers this is not only about their own 
pay, but also the funding crisis. The Secretary of State has said that there is enough money in schools 
existing budgets to fund the suggested pay increase. I can only comment for our school, but I can tell you 
that this is most definitely NOT the case. For us, the current offer will lead to further reductions in staffing. 
Some teachers at Highworth will understandably be taking action and I will write later today to parents 
and carers of classes affected by the strike next Thursday.  
 
This term is one of many celebrations and the next one we are turning our attention to is the coronation 
of King Charles III. We will be celebrating on Friday 5th May with a day of themed activities, followed by a 
picnic tea for all to join in with. We hope you might be able to join us from 2pm, but all children and staff 
will participate so if this presents a problem, please do not think that your children will miss out. Here are 
the details: 
 

Coronation Celebration: 

• Friday 5th May 

• Children to come to school in red, white and blue clothes 

• Send your children to school with a small named bag of a few 'afternoon tea' snack items (or 
bring a picnic with you later) 

• Come and join us if you can. From 2pm. There will be a short performance of a Coronation song 
we have been learning, followed by a few words 

• If you would like to, bring a picnic tea, collect your children from their teachers and join us all on 
the field to eat together  

• OR your children can remain with their teachers to enjoy their snacks and join in with some 
outdoor games until collection at 3.20pm as usual 
 

This is good weather dependent! If we are unlucky, staff and children will picnic inside and the school day 
will end as usual at 3.20pm. We will aim to give as much notice as possible if we need to cancel the family 
picnic outside.  
 

As ever, my best wishes for a happy weekend 

Clare Pankhania  
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ATTENDANCE  
 

The display board at the front of the 

school shows each year group’s weekly 

attendance. 
 

SCHOOL ATTENDANCE TARGET IS 96% 
 

BEST ATTENDANCE:  91% 

(CLASS: 3DN) 
 

WHOLE SCHOOL ATTENDANCE:  

85.7% 

 

DATES FOR YOUR DIARIES NEXT WEEK: 
 

Thursday 27th April (am) 

Vision Screening – Reception 

 

Friday 28th April (pm) 

Athletics Sports Hub Event – Y4 

(Holmer Green Senior School) 



 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


